
 /    Republic of the Philippines 

    DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE 

         BUREAU OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT FINANCE 

    REGION IV-A (CALABARZON) 
    3F Marcelita Bldg., National Highway, Brgy. Real, Calamba City 

    T: (049) 306-5106 | r4a@blgf.gov.ph | blgfcalamba@ymail.com 

 

 

 
 

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. 05-2021 
February 12, 2021 

 
TO                :   All Provincial/City and Municipal Treasurers 
                         and All Others Concerned 
 
SUBJECT      :  BLGF Electronic Financial Reporting Tool: Covid-19 Response of LGUs  
                           Annual Report on Bayanihan Grant Receipts and Expenditures and Other 

Donations Received by Provinces, Cities and Municipalities 

 

 
For the information and guidance of all concerned, attached is a copy of 

Memorandum Circular No. 002.2021 dated February 2, 2021 signed by the Executive 
Director, this Bureau, concerning the BLGF Electronic Financial Reporting Tool: 
Covid-19 Response of LGUs Annual Report on Bayanihan Grant Receipts and 
Expenditures and Other Donations Received by Provinces, Cities and Municipalities. 

 

          In this regard, all Provincial, City and Municipal Treasurers are hereby directed 
to accomplish the online LGU report at https://cutt.ly/Fkat2ie and submit the required 
forms not later than 19 February 2021. 
 

 Likewise, the Provincial Treasurers are hereby requested to immediately 
disseminate the said Memorandum Circular to all Treasurers of component cities and 
municipalities and all others concerned within your respective jurisdiction. 
 

 For compliance.  

 

         GERIEBETH G. DELA TORRE 
                                                                                        Regional Director 
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